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St Mary’s Primary School

70 Colebrooke Road,

Fivemiletown,

Co. Tyrone.

BT75 0SA

Phone:    028 895 21315
Fax:         028 895 21315
E-mail:        bmccloskey287@c2kni.net

                                                           Tuesday 31th August 2021
Dear Parent/Carers,
I hope you and your families are all keeping well and that everyone is well retested ready for the exciting new school year ahead. I am Mr Brian Mc Closkey and I am very much looking forward to working with all the staff, Governors and you, the parents. I am very excited to meet all of the children next week and learn all about them over the coming weeks. It is a privilege to be appointed Principal in St Marys Primary School and I would like to thank the Governors and school for giving me this opportunity. You can be assured of my upmost care for your children and dedication to the school. I would also like to take this opportunity to thank our outgoing acting principal, Mrs Gallagher for all her hard work that she has given to the school.

School Day

· School will reopen on Wednesday 1st September.

· Children can be dropped at the school gate between at 9.00am and 9.15am where they will be met by a member of staff. (No Staggered start)
    Primary One

As starting school is such a new experience for Primary 1 children we like to ease them gently into St. Mary’s allowing them to gradually get used to the setting and routines. 
· Week 1 (beginning September 1st) and Week 2 (beginning 6th September) P1 children will go home at 11.00am. 

· Week 3 (beginning September 13th) and Week 4 (beginning September 20th) children will go home at 1.00pm after they have had their dinner or lunch.

· From Week 5 (beginning 27th September) children will stay until 2.00pm.
      Whole School

· Primary 2 pupils will remain in school until 2.00pm.

· Primary 3-6 pupils will remain in school until 3.15pm.

     Covid Guidelines 
As you know there is still a high number of cases of Covid-19. Our aim is to ensure that the children have as normal a routine as possible in school, while we also want to ensure that everyone in the school community is safe. We still have a number of Covid-19 guidelines in place.

· We have to ask parents not to enter the school buildings and to observe social distancing at the school gate/ front door collection points. Exceptions will be made if necessary, for parents of P1 pupils for the month of September. These parents are to adhere to social distancing and hand hygiene measures.

· The school canteen will continue to provide lunch. Payments for mini-break/lunch to be sent in to school in a plastic bag, labelled with name of child. Please try to send in the correct amount required and preferably on a weekly basis. If your child is starting in Y1 or if they are eligible to avail of free school meals, please apply as soon as possible through this link https://www.eani.org.uk/financial-help/free-school-meals-uniform-grants 

  Pupils Using Home-School Transport
· School bus running from Wednesday 1st September for all eligible pupils.

· A pupil showing any symptom of COVID-19 should not travel to school.

· As far as possible, children from the same family are asked to sit beside each other.

·  As far as possible, children are asked to maintain the same seat for each journey.

· While it is not mandatory, the use of face masks is recommended for all primary school pupils traveling on the school bus.

· If your child is starting in Y1 and they are eligible to avail of home to school transport, please apply as soon as possible through this link - https://www.eani.org.uk/financial-help/home-to-school-transport/ apply-for-transport-assistance
 Yours sincerely,

 Brian Mc Closkey
OUR success is doing OUR best!

